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Riders Invited to Show Why They Like Transit 

Working together with other transit operators throughout the county, Communications launched a contest in June inviting riders to create brief videos showing the benefits of taking transit and encouraging others to do the same. Finalists in the “Transit Flicks Video Contest” have now been posted on our website, and visitors to the site are being asked to choose their favorite. Balloting ends at midnight, September 7, 2010. You can view these entertaining videos and cast your vote at http://www.metro.net/around/transit-flicks-video-contest/finalists-voting/
Second Annual Transportation Career Academy Program Graduation

A graduation ceremony took place on Friday, August 27, 2010 in the Board Room to recognize 140 High School Transportation Careers Academy Program (TCAP) participants who completed their summer internship here at Metro. I had the honor of opening the ceremony and encouraged the students to keep pursuing their goals. 

The program was put on by the Organizational Development & Training Department’s TCAP Supervisors and featured oral presentations by TCAP interns Desiree Martinez and Brian Landaverde. The interns spoke about their appreciation of the program and their improved public speaking skills as a result of their internship experiences. In addition, three supervisors, Ms. Shantelle Brown, Mr. John McBryan and Mr. Sal Llamas spoke about their experiences mentoring their individual interns this summer and offered advice to all the interns about completing their education. 
The participants were able to showcase their accomplishments through the Transit Education Programs Safety Video Challenge. Partner agencies, including: Los Angeles Community College District, Los Angeles Valley College, East Los Angeles College and Los Angeles Trade Technical College expressed their appreciation for the TCAP summer program and partnering with Metro.
The ceremony concluded with a surprise performance by the Danielle Abraham, (TCAP intern) who sang, “I Believe I can Fly”. Other attendees included Chief Operations Officer Lonnie Mitchell, Chief Interim Administrative Officer Michelle Caldwell and the Executive Officer of Administration, Don Ott.  
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